
 4th March 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

It has been another great week at school, with the children particularly enjoying World Book Day yester-

day. It was great to see so many children dressed up in their favourite book character costumes and for 

us as a school community to celebrate and learn more about the wonderful world of books. Please do 

look up our Facebook page to see more of the fun activities the children were involved in yesterday.  

 

Parent survey 

As you would have seen from our correspondence yesterday, we have set up a parent survey form for 

your completion. Your responses will help us to deliver the best education offer to your children. You can 

access the survey using the link: https://forms.office.com/r/91yLsCcpkz  

 

Uniform 

Please remember to stick to our uniform policy when sending children into school. This week we have 

noticed a number of children in a wide range of footwear and children with hooped earrings. Thank you 

for your support in this regard.  

 

Trading Cards 

We have seen a rise in children bringing in ‘Trading cards/stickers’ from home (Pokemon, football cards 

etc). Please can this be avoided, as it more often than not leads to upset children who may have lost 

cards or regretting a swap they made with a classmate.  

 

We wish you a relaxing weekend ahead 

 

The leadership Team 

https://forms.office.com/r/91yLsCcpkz


Absence 
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to 
us by no later than 9.00am. Please  Telephone the school, 
press one and leave a message on the voicemail box stating 
your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence and when 
we can  expect them to return to school (if known).  
 
Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 
or more school days without reason. 

We  had a brilliant time celebrating World Book Day 2022!   Thank you to 

all the children, parents, carers and staff who put in an incredible effort 

into the brilliant range of costumes! 



Important dates:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
:  

 

Please be advised that due to COVID-19 there have 
been some changes to our school dates.   

All given dates are subject to amendment. 

Monday 7th March (9am) RMB Road Safety Walk 

Monday 7th March (10am) 3RM Road Safety Walk  

Monday 7th March (1pm) 5TH Road Safety Walk  

Friday 11th March (9am) REC Road Safety Walk 

Friday 11th March (10am) 3NM Road Safety Walk 

Friday 11th March (1pm) 5BG Road Safety Walk  

Monday 21st March — Friday 1st April The Big Walk and Wheel  

Friday 25th March Curriculum Enrichment Day 

Friday 1st April  Biscuit Non-School Uniform Day 

Monday 4th April– Monday 18th April 

2022 

Easter Holidays: 

Tuesday 19th April 2022 Children return 

Friday 27th May 2022  Biscuit Non-School Uniform Day 

Monday 30th May– Friday 3rd June 2022 May Half Term 

Monday 6th June 2022 Children return: 

Tuesday 19th July 2022 Biscuit Non-School Uniform Day 

Wednesday 20th and Thursday 21st 2022  Non Pupil days (INSET days) 

Please ensure all 

consent forms are 

returned for Year 

3 and Year 5 Road 

Safety Walks.    





In Maths this week, Year 1 have been focusing on 

measurements. We have been learning to compare 

length and height, measure length using a ruler 

and using non-standard units . We have been 

having lot of fun using everyday objects to un-

derstand and compare length and height. We 

have been able to use the words long, longer, 

short, shorter, tall, taller to compare the object. 

This week in Reception we have been learning about the book ‘Pirates Love Underpants’ by Claire Freed-
man. We have been designing our own treasure maps and islands to write about.  

In maths we have been looking at subsidising numbers to 5. We can now look at different arrangements of 
numbers and recognise how many there are without counting them!  

On Thursday we celebrated World Book Day and we dressed up as our favourite book characters. Then we 
did book activities all day. We drew pictures from our favourite story and we shared our favourite books 
with our friends. On the carpet we got to tell everybody who we were dressed up as and what book we 
were from.  



This week we have been making 

rhythms. We first discussed what sylla-

bles were and clapped the syllables in 

our name. After that, we selected space 

words and made a sequence with 

them. Finley we created a rhythm by 

clapping the syllables of the space 

In Art, we have continued looked at the 

artist Peter Thorpe. We looked at the 

abstract background and created our 

own using tissue paper.  We focused on 

layering the paper to create a textured 

In Maths, we have continued to develop our un-

derstanding of shape. We have been sorting the 

shapes into different properties.  

 

In English this week, we are applying our knowledge of biographies. Using the information gathered last week, the children 

started to write their David Attenborough biographies, organising the information into paragraphs.   

In Maths, we have been learning how to organise data.  Building on our knowledge of Tally Charts and Pictograms, the children 

have been learning how to present data in a bar graph and solving problems using data presented in a table.   

In Science, we have been learning about seed dispersal. Plants have a variety of tricks to ensure that seeds are dispersed and 

do not fall to the ground directly under the parent plant.  Did you know seeds can be grouped into Flyers, Clingers, Tasty Treats 

or Pepper Pots?  We all went on a seed hunt around the school to find examples of the different types of seeds. 

   

World Book Day 

On Thursday we celebrated World Book Day!    The children looked amazing dressed up as their favourite characters.  Lots of 

activities were planned, including an online masterclass with the authors of ‘Rocket Rules’ Nathan Bryon and Dapo Adeola.  

They discussed how important it is to think about what you are grateful for each day, to encourage a positive mindset.  The 

children created posters of gratitude, which we made into a class book.   

 



 

 

 

This week in year 4, we have been getting our creative hats on! We created mood 

boards for our chosen scene from Alice in Wonderland. We could use any      

materials or media and tried to encompass the emotions and thoughts involved in 

the scene.  

 

  

  

  

For world book day this week, the teachers dressed up as characters from Alice in 

Wonderland to inspire the children for their model boxes. Carefully, we chose our 

scenes, created mood boards and today we started to bring our plans to life!  

In Science, we have been focusing on electricity and the children had the oppor-

tunity to create a simple circuit and learn the symbols.  

Year 4 - Creativity 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in English, we have written our Shakespearean sonnets based on the theme of hope. We have 

worked hard on using rhyming patterns and 10 syllable lines to show off our expanding vocabulary. We 

have been using metaphors to compare hope to rivers and seeds.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have also begun our work based on influential artist Andy Warhol and his popular art movement. In 

this week’s lesson we explored his life, achievements and key works of art. Next week, we are looking forward 

to recreating some of his work, putting our own spin on what he did. 



This week we celebrated World Book Day (WBD) 2022! It 

was great to see all of the children in their costumes and 

some joined the Y6 adults in dressing up as characters 

from our class book: Who Let the Gods Out by Maz Evans.  

We started the day by taking part in an author masterclass 

with Nadia Shireen and read an extract from her WBD 

book: Welcome to Grimwood: Five Freakishly Funny Fables 

(which is one of the books you can buy with your WBD 

vouchers). We then learned how she illustrated and wrote 

the book and tried illustration for ourselves; creating animal characters in funny 

scenarios, just like in her book. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We then participated in the BBC Live lesson to 

celebrate WBD, where we saw a live illustration by 

Dapo Adeola and heard a Q&A with award-winning 

author Frank Cottrell-Boyce. 

 

Finally, as classes, we worked together to create 

window displays themed around WBD and Who Let the Gods Out. We drew 

characters, created art and used chalk pens to draw on the windows.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had so much fun celebrating WBD, we carried it into Friday with a book 

tasting session, browsing books and sharing out thoughts with our peers on 

which books we might want to read next.  

Year 6 



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

RJG  Jackson  For taking responsibility to keep the classroom and the re-
sources tidy  

RMB  Jenson   For showing a positive attitude towards his learning.  

RFC  Elizabeth   For being a great role model.   

REC  Ana J   For her increased confidence on the carpet.   

1CH  Macey-Leigh  For her increased confidence in maths.   

1GC  Victoria J   For completing a fantastic piece of work in R.E.   

1FK  Elsie  For an excellent contribution during English lesson.  

1BA  Henry G  For making a significant progress in his handwriting.  

2VC  Ava  For being a great role model when focusing on her work.   

2RS  Isla   For being a kind and helpful member of the class this week.  

2NL  Anu O   For having a great first week at East Tilbury Primary School.   

3RM  Stanley  For sharing some amazing facts in Geography   

3SH  Cohen B  For being a positive role-model – always focused and ready to 
learn.  

3NM  Jacob H  For being committed self-motivated learner  

4JP  Daniel  For taking part in the (rather wet) Cross Country event, with a 
smile on his face!  

4MR  Devon L & Ronnie 
D  

For working collaboratively and equally on their model box 
theatre.  

4SA  Charlie F  For writing an amazing cold task and applying great language 
devices   

5CP  Daisy D  For showing self-responsibility to improve her presentation.   

5BG  Evelyn C  For writing an amazing Shakespearean sonnet.  

5NB  Almos A  For brightening up the lives in all of 5TH.  
5TH  Nathan A  For writing an amazing Shakespearean sonnet.  

6LC  Ava W and Lilly D  For writing an exceptional narrative for World Book Day  

6VP  Charlie G  For an enthusiastic reading ambassador is 6VP  

6JM  Mikie  For showing enthusiasm in class reading and on World Book 
Day  



                                       World Book Day is a great reminder that                 

     stories can be used to support children’s social and                  

     emotional development.    

 

The Rainbow Fish is a great story all about the importance of sharing and  

thinking of others.   It is a story that many of our classes have used in their daily 

biscuit session to work together on this important skill.    

You can listen to the story The Rainbow Fish online using the link below.   

https://storylineonline.net/books/the-rainbow-fish/ 

There are lots of stories available that link to social and emotional                   

development.  The library is a great place to discover new books … why not try 

and visit the local library to see new stories you can find!  

Short Term and Working Memory  

Children can be forgetful at times especially when it comes to 
uninteresting tasks, such as brushing their teeth. Although 
there is often nothing to worry about, there are other skills that 
your child will need as they grow older requiring effective use 
of their memory skills. Having good memory skills is one way 
for them to stay organised and remember all sorts of infor-
mation without writing everything down. So how can you im-
prove your child’s memory skills? There are different and nu-
merous approaches to help your child enhance their memory 
skills. 

 

Why not give some of these games a try: 

 Kim’s Game – Place a number of objects on a tray (these 
can be general items or items of interest ie their favourite toys). Allow your child to look at the 
objects for a fixed period of time and then cover them over. What items can they remember?  

 What’s missing?  Set the tray up in the game above but this time take an item away. Ask your 
child what item is missing. Alternatively, you can add an item. Can they tell what is different? 

 Memory cards – Using a normal deck of playing cards or matching pictures, turn them face down 
and ask them to turn them over to find the matching pair.  

 Memory bag – Place a number of objects in a bag. Pull out one object 
at a time and place them in front of your child. When all objects have 
been displayed, put them back into the bag and ask them to pull them 
out in the same order (they can look at the objects or use touch to iden-
tify them). 

 I went to the...    The first person uses the statement ‘I went to 
the...’ (you can choose a place ie supermarket/football stadium/zoo 
etc) . The next repeats the statement and names the first person’s an-
swer followed by their own...and so on. If you want to make the game 
more difficult, you can use the alphabet, starting each answer with the 
next letter in chronological order.  



 
Clubs 

Clubs have begun this week and it has been great to see so many children access the 

clubs that we have on offer.    

PE days 
Monday— 2VC, 2RS, 4MR and 4SA 
Tuesday—1FK, 1BA, 4JP, 5NB and 5CP 
Wednesday—RT, RG, 1GC, 1CH, 5Bg and 5TH 
Thursday— year 3 and 2NL 
Friday— RC and RB and year 6 
 
 
 
 

Be Active Kids has some great resources which can be used at home 

to get children active … including some wet weather ideas! 

http://www.beactivekids.org/resources/handouts/ 















 
      

 

East Tilbury Primary School Pre-Loved Uniform Shop.  

 

 

   The shop will be open every Tuesday & Friday morning between 
8.30 & 9.15am.  

 

We have the following items in stock at affordable prices: 

School logo jumpers & cardigans £2.50 each 

Plain navy jumpers & cardigans £1.00 each 

Grey School Trousers £1.50 each 

Grey skirts & pinafore dresses £1.50 each 

Summer Dresses £1.50 

Polo T-Shirts £1.00 each 

Boys & Girls smart shirts £1.00 each 

Warm winter coats £3.50-£5.00 each 

St Clere’s Blazers £5.00 each 

Shoes & Plimsolls from £1.00 

PE Shorts and T-shirts £1.00 each 

PE Tracksuits £1.50-£3.00 

 

 

For those parents that cannot get into the shop but are in need of uniform you can 
also drop us a message on office.etp@osborne.coop and we can source the uniform 
you require and get it delivered locally to you or arrange collection at the school 

office. 

All the money raised from the uniform shop is put back into supporting families in 
our local community or into buying resources for the children to use within our 

Well-being hubs or on the playground. 

Please keep us in mind if you have any good quality uniform that your child no longer 
needs that you would be happy to donate.  We would be so grateful for any dona-

tions so that we can keep offering this service to our school community. 

All donations can be dropped into the school reception or handed to a member of 
staff at the gate. 

mailto:office.etp@osborne.coop




 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times 
and locations for our food-
bank centres. Everyone who 
comes to the foodbank for 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates & Mrs Dawson  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Stevens is the EYFS Designated Lead.  

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


